
TO: Public Works Committee 

FROM: Bill Lindauer, Engineering Services Manager 

DATE: March 21, 2024 

SUBJECT: Interstate 5 / Trosper Road / Capitol Boulevard Reconfiguration Project Update 
 

 
1) Recommended Action: 

 
None.  This is a discussion item only.  

 

 
2) Background: 

 
The Interstate 5 / Trosper Road / Capitol Boulevard Reconfiguration Project addresses 
traffic congestion, bicyclist safety, and pedestrian accessibility deficiencies in the vicinity of 
the Trosper Road and Capitol Boulevard intersection per the Capitol Boulevard Corridor 
Plan. The project includes construction of three roundabouts, bike lanes, new sidewalks 
and curb ramps, street lighting, landscaping, business access improvements, an extension 
of Trosper Road, construction of a new segment of roadway connecting Lee Street directly 
with Interstate 5 and Trosper Road and upgrading City utilities in accordance with 
associated planning documents.  
 
The construction contract was awarded to Active Construction, Inc. of Tacoma 
Washington, in the amount of $12,150,150 in late 2022 and construction began in January 
2023. Staff will provide a project update including project and construction highlights, 
milestones, and anticipated schedule remaining for completion of the project. 

 

 
3) Policy Support: 

 
Create and Maintain a Transportation System Safe for All Modes of Travel  

 Implement Capitol Boulevard Plan  

 Bike and pedestrian system improvements. 
 

 
4) Alternatives: 
 

    N/A 
 

 
5) Fiscal Notes: 

 
N/A 

 

 
6) Attachments: 

 
None.  


